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A farmer in Condon, Xebraska, ad¬
vertises for a wife, and specifies that
she must be about six feet tall, weigh
250 pounds, have red hair, and bean
atheist.
Col. J. G. Clinkscales, of Anderson,

is mentioned as a candidate for State
Superintendent of Education. It we

are to have a new deaL we know of no

better man for the position.
MAJOR W. H. Brawley, of Charles¬

ton, S. C, has written a letter to the
Hon. Samuel Dibble in which he says
he will not be a candidate for Congress
from the First District this Fall.

The announcement that Judge Coth-
ran would be sent to Congress from the
District now represented by Col. -Uken
has brought out a legion of candidates
for the judgeship to be thus made va¬
cant.
Maj. W. Z. Leitner, of Camden, is

being put forward as a candidate for
the office of Secretary of State. He is
a noble citizen as he was a brave sol¬
dier, and as he lost a leg- at Gettysburg
it is hoped that his record will help
him on to get the office.
A i'komixext citizen of EdgefieU

having been nominated for ('overnor,
the Barnwell People is moved to sug¬
gest : "We respectfully say that it
would save time and suspense if the
people of Edgeiield countv would meet
in convention, decide upon what they
want and 'take it.'"
California** are asking what the

Presbyterian general assembly at Min¬
neapolis meant by commending "the
stand of the Christians on the Pacific
slope" on the Chinese question. The
papers say that if the Presbyterians
think the Christians out there favor
Chinese immigration they are wofully
mistaken.
Such is the disgust people have for

ex-President Hayes, that a thief who a

few days since stole his overcoat from
a restaurant in Troy, X. Y., on find¬
ing out whose it was, returned it to
him and fled. Hayes is the man who
enjoyed the stolen Presidency and
pocketed .$200,000 salary really due
Samuel J. Tilden.
The recent accident on the North¬

eastern Railroad by which so many
valuable lives were lost should be rig¬
idly investigated by the Railroad Com¬
mission. In our judgment the acci¬
dent was caused by an imperfectly
spiked rail. Let all the facts in the
case be brought to light and the re¬

sponsibility fixed.
Col. Richard M.. Hoe, head of the

firm of R. Hoe & Co., printing press
manufacturers, died suddenly recently
at Florence, Italy. This name is
familiar to every newspaper man in
America, and was a tower of strength
among them. What ever machinery
this firm put its name on could be re¬

lied on as alright.
The United States, having .success¬

fully married oil" its President, is in
about the predicament in which St.
Louis is, now that the Maxwell-Preller
trial is ended. If some, one could start
another story, for instance, that Hose
Elizabeth is to found an orphan asylum
for the seven hundred babies named
after drover it might prove a blessing
to journalism.
A vOI'X«j man named Kohlcr, resid¬

ing in Sh'iuandoah, I'n.. recently went
into the milk business as a means of
earning a living. He had been some¬

thing of a society swell, and when he
dropped into milk his society friends
proceeded to turn up their noses at
him. He couldn't stand the snub, ami
committed suicide. The world is bet¬
ter off without such a fool.

TlIE sticklers for etiquette who are

shocked because Mrs. Cleveland went
to drover to be married, and because
the latter chose to make the affair
private, are gradually cooling down.
They arethe mugwumps of society, who
indorse nothing unless they are allowed
to Loss the job, but in this instance
they are confronted by the frigid fact
that it makes no difference whether
they indorse or not..

SliNATOH Hau Ivy of Connecticut is
said t<> have the president ial "bee in his
bonnet.*' Well, In- is a handsome man,
vastly better morally than Blaine, and
Iii- record as :i soldier, and Ins liery de¬
nunciation id' the South during the re¬

construction period, will perhaps cause

Iiis party to forgive him l'or the grave
fault of being a native of North Caro¬
lina. The Republicans would do well
to nominate him; but they will not do
it. They will go further and fare
worse.

Inexcusable Ignorance.
Ex-President Hayes' long-promised

article on the subject of ..Federal Aid
for Southern Schools" has appeared in
a magazine. The Xation handles the
effort without gloves. It styles it "A
plea for some scheme similar to the
Blair Pill, based upon the same old

vague assertions, of which the fallacy
has been so thoroughly exposed." "Four
millions of people in the South," says
Mr. Hayes, "are unable to read and
write." And at this point the Nation
adds that the Sage of Fremont does not
apparently understand that three-
fourths of these people are too old to
get any benefit from the most liberal
system of schools. "Almost three mil¬
lions of the young people of the South
are growing up without the means of
education," says Mr. Hayes. This is
the same as saying that half the
children of the South have no chance
to go to school, whereas the reports of
Southern school superintendents show
that even in States like South Carolina
and Mississippi, where the negroes are

most numerous, the proportion of
children of the school age who attend
school is as large as in New Hampshire.
The only bit of evidence, which Mr.
Hayes cites in support of his theory, is
a statement made in a speech "a few
years ago" by Dr. Ru-ffner, then School
Superintendent of Virginia, that, in
his State, they were not able to educate
the people "in any tolerable sense," as
he had shown by statistics "a few years"
before this speech. Regarding this, it
is sufficient to say that Virginia has
increased the amount of her school ex¬

penditures from $946,109 in 188U to
Sl.428,678 in 1885, and now keeps her
schools open 118 days in the year,
against only 104 in Maine, and but 100
in New Hampshire. There might,
perhaps, bean excuse for somebody else
who should write an article upon so

important a question without making
the most elementary examination of
the facts; but we do not quite. Pee bow
an ex-President of the United States,
fraudulent though he be, leading a life
of leisure, can reconcile sue-' careless¬
ness with his conscience.

Where the Fight Should he Made.
A correspondent of the Baltimore

Sun writing from Columbia says the
late meeting of the Democratic State
Executive Committee in that city was
called for the purpose of organizing the
Democracy to thwart the farmers in
their movement for a new deal, which
is tending to disrupt the party. So far
as the committee meeting for the pur¬
pose of thwarting the farmers or any¬
body else is all nonsense. The com¬
mittee could not thwart the farmers
if they wished, for the simple reason
that the present committee only "holds
over," until the convention meets in
August, when a new-.committee will
be elected. The simplest way to pre¬
vent the "thwarting" of the farmers'
movement is for the farmers to capture
the convention and elect an Executive
Committee to suit themselves. The
representation in the convention will
be double the representation of each
county in the Legislature, or some 300
delegates. The farmers should be able
to control a majority of those dele¬
gates. "We agree with the correspond¬
ent of the Augusta Chronicle that this
course would be agreatdeal more man¬

ly than threatening to bolt the party
unless it does certain things. The far¬
mers claim to constitute the Democra¬
tic party in South Carolina, and if this
is true they have nothing to fear from
the few lawyers, politicians, trades¬
men and laboring men who compose
the balance of the State. But it may
develop hereafter that all the farmers
are not in favor of drawing the line
too sharply. In any event let the fight
of the political farmers and the pro¬
fessional politicians be inside the party
lines. That is the place to settle all
disputes.

Committee Meet lug.
The State Democratic Executive

Committee met in Columbia last week.
The meeting was a lull one, only
two or three of the members being
absent. The. chief business which
called the committee together was to
fix the time for the meeting of the
State nominating convention, and issue
the necessary call to the county organi¬
zations preparatory to the meeting of
the convention, The agreement of the
committee was reached after consider¬
able discussion that the convention
shall meet on the the 4th day of Au¬
gust next, and it was determined that
a circular should be issued to the sev¬
eral county chairmen, urging an im¬

mediate and thorough organization of
their county organizations.

Henrd From.

AMOXfiST the, messages received by
President Cleveland, congratulating
him upon his marriage, was one from
the '.headquarters" of the National
Greenback party, alleged to be located
at Des Moines. Iowa. After expressing
their joy over the happy event, they
proceed to request him to "make the
whole nation happy by orderingt.hr
immediate call of one hundred millions
of bonds, and thus give new life to
business, new hope to a nation of deb¬
tors." They might ju>t as well have
asked Grover to turn out a hundred
bales of new greenbacks, and distribute
a car-load of seeds, and present a farm
and mule to all men over twenty-one
years of age. Such a petition would
have been practical.

Imbecile or War, Which ?

N ot long since General Sherman was

convicted of lying by General Wright,
and previous to that time General
Wade Hampton fastened a lie on the

doughty barn burner in reference to
the burning of Columbia, and now

news comes from Indianapolis, Ind.,
that the great prevaricator has again
been cornered. It appears that he re¬

cently asserted in a public address in
that city that he did not attend Vice
President Hendriek'sfuneral because he
had not been invited, and also that no

place had been reserved in the funeral
procession for the army and navy. This
statement coining to the ears of Gen.
[Fred Knelller, grand marshal "of the
Ilendricks obsequies, that gentleman
confronted Sherman and told him that
he had pe .mally addressed him an in¬
vitation, and, handed him a newspaper
published at the time, showing that the
army and navy had been provided for.
Sherman, evidently embarrassed seemed
glad to escape from Kneffler and the
gentleman accompanying him simply
with the remark that "it had escaped
his notice." We regret to see a man of
Sherman's prominence in our country's
history with so little regard for the
truth, but it is about what could be ex¬

pected of a man who acted as he did, in
making war on defenceless women and
children. As he stole everything then
that was portable, his blooming but
now as a liar of the first magnitude
only confirms the old adage that a man

that will steal will lie.
Carlisle's Presidential Prospectri.

There is a buzz of talk going on;,now
about Speaker Carlisle being a Presi-
dental candidate in 188S. It is strange
how that old woman's superstition
about the Speakership of the House
being a short cut to the Presidency
still prevails. Mr. Blaine thought so.
every man who ever sat in the Speak¬
er's chair has thought so. The fact is,
the Speaker of the House stands just
one chance in thirty of fretting in the
White House. There have been thirty
Speakers, and of these only one.James
K; Polk, and he was an accident.ever
became President. Mr. Clay comes
first with the greatest length of service
in the Speaker's chair. He was elected
to preside over six Congresses. He had
the Presidential rabies badly. Next
conies Andrew Stevenson, of Virginia,
who was elected four times, and was

also bitten by the tarantula. James G.
Elaine, Schuyler Colfax and Samuel J.
Kan 'all follow, each of whom served
three Congresses.. Everybody knows
how Brother Blaine and poor Mr. Col¬
fax raved and cavorted when the virus
got into their blood. Mr. Randall has
more nearly escaped than any man

who ever sat in the Speaker's chair;
but he, too, has had faint symptoms.
Now that Mr. Carlisle has been^n^cu-
lated. a case of more or less developed
mania may be expected. But td be
Speaker is tovtake one chance in thirty
of ever being President.

The Keason Why f

The Cincinnati Commercial-Gazette
is of the profound opinion that Mr.
Blaine is a greater man than Mr.
Cleveland, and that his unofficial utter¬
ances are of more importance than the
official utterances of the President. It
suggestively says that these unofficial
utterances go rattling round the world.
As the York New Star says almost any
man can attract attention by being sen-

r .onal. Even the Commercial Gazette
has suc-eeded in doing that in days gone
by. There are several reasons why Mr.
Elaine's utterances go rattling round
the world. In the first place he repre¬
sents a political party composed of
almost half the voters, and whose
leaders are bad enough to nominate
him for the Presidency. In the second
place ho is generally picturesque and
insolent, and in the third place, people
are interested in trying to guess what
Mr. Blaine will deny on the following
day. Wc assure the Commercial-Ga¬
zette that its leader's utterances go
rattling about the world because they
arc light and not because they are Im¬
portant.

Ideality in Journalism.
The New York Herald says it is not

prepared to accept the statement, re¬

cently made, that the newspapers arc

killing the magazines, just as maga¬
zines have killed books, but it warns

professional romancers that the; arc
mistaken if they fancy that imagina¬
tion is confined to men who write
novels and poems. Only a few days
ago the Galveston News told of a far¬
mer who had cut down a maple tree a

hundred years old and found a live toad
in the centre of it. Such a brilliant
imagination would stagger Jules Verne
could his eyes fall upon it, but it did
not frighten the Flushing Journal a

bit. The editor of that paper merely
stated that he might have doubted tho
story bad be not seen a live codfish
taken from the centre of an anvil that
was melted down. Novelists and
magazine writers must not put on airs
about superior ideality if they do not
wish journalists to show that they can

dispose of them in a single round.

Tin: trial of lludzinski, the Milwau¬
kee Anarchist Alderman, lias brought
out some strong evidence against the
accused. What else could be expected
of a man name lludzinski ? The "skis"
and "oil's" arc a nuisance in our poli¬
tics, and they ought to reconstruct
their notions and file down their names
before they are chosen to oilice.

General News.

K is estimated that the recent wreck
at Santee trestle will cost the North¬
eastern Railroad Company 860,000.
Mr. Willie Driggers, near Summer-

ville, shot himself in the head five
times se/eral days ago, hut none of the
wounds are fatal.
A colored woman found dead near

Inman, Spartanburg County, on Tues¬
day, is supposed to have been murder¬
ed by her husband.

Col. Christopher F. Hampton, brother
of Senator Hampton, died at his resi¬
dence in Columbia on Tuesday last in
the 65th year of his age.
The press stand fell at the St. Louis

fair grounds on Monday, killing Char¬
les Dyer, assistant sporting editor of
the St. Louis Republican.
The boiler at the saw mill of Dodson

& Co., in Hampton County, exploded
Wednesday, killing the engineer, Mr.
T. D. Richardson and badly scalding
his son.
Messrs. Childs and Drexel, of Phila¬

delphia, presented the International
Typographical Union in session at Pitts-
burg with $10,000 unconditionally on
Tuesday last.
President Cleveland has written par¬

ties at Buffalo that he no longer con¬
siders that city his place of residence
and will transfer his citizenship to
Washington.
Mr. J. II. Ezell, of Spartanburg, was

sawing a pine tree, 92 inches through,
cut from the Cowpens battle field and
his saw cut through a musket ball,
'which was evidently used in that
battle.

C. A. Price, express messenger on
the Northeastern railroad train which
went through Santee trestle on Tues¬
day, has died of the injuries he receiv¬
ed in the accident. The total number
of deaths is seven.
The rains of last week caused higher

streams in York than prevailed during
the late freshet. The cotton crop has
been badly injured and bottom crops
ruined. The same report comes from
most of the upper Counties.
Annie Bree, wife of a noted gambler

in that city, has been brought to San
Antonio, Texas, from El Paso in an in¬
sane condition, caused by domestic
troubles. She imagines that she is the
bride of President Cleveland.
The police force of East St. Louis,

Illinois, has been mustered out on ac¬
count of the discovery o! conspiracy
on the part of two or "three professional
burglars and the police to plunder the
town and divide the proceeds.
An Abbeville negro boy a few days

ago was out minding a cow. He tied
the rope around his body and sat down
to play. The cow suddenly started
home on a run and dragged the boy
with her. His leg and several ribs were
broken.
Joe Brown, white, formerly a citizen

of Newberry County, was killed on the
8th of May last, near Gallatin, Tennes¬
see, by being shot in the breast four
times by John and James Dunham,
with whom he was drinking and play¬
ing cards.
John Hit/, late president, and Char¬

les E. Prentiss, late cashier, of the Ger¬
man American national bank, of Wash¬
ington, convicted of making false en¬
tries on the books of the bank, were on
Saturday sentenced to five years in Al¬
bany penitentiary.
Jim Black, a colored boy, while play¬

ing on the railroad turntable at Suin-
ter several days ago, met with an acci¬
dent which caused his death. A num¬
ber of boys were pushing the table
when the "boy's foot was caught and
his leg terribly crushed.
Bread riots are threatened in Con¬

ception Bay, N. F. Crowds of unem¬
ployed men are parading the streets.
The police with ritles and fixed bayon¬
ets so far have prevented shooting.
The British war ship Lily has been
ordered to Conception Bay.
At 6 o'clock on Thursday evening

last the streets of Aiken were enliven¬
ed with a shooting affray between
Mr. McBee Williams and John
Ganey. Five shots were fired, Ganey
receiving a slight flesh wound in the
groin. The Mayor laid a fine of $10
each on the belligerents.
Mr. Sam Williamson, living three

miles from Greenville, on Wednesday
unearthed a pot on his place contain¬
ing over 83,000. During the war the
place was owned by an aged bachelor
refugee from Charleston, and it is said
he told people in the neighborhood that
he had his money buried. He died and
his body lies buried on the place.
The coroner's jury that enquired

into the recent disaster at the Santee
trestle beard a mass of evidence chictly
from railroad men. all of which was to
the effect that the trestle was sound
and the track in good condition. No
hint of an explanation of tin- accident,
was given. An open verdict that the
disaster resulted from unknown causes
was given.

Iir. Sil riderland received a fee id'
for performing the President's mar¬
riage ceromony. It was a brand new
bill which had never apparently been
in circulation. 11 was handed to the
doctor by Colonel Lainont immediately
alter the President's departure. Dr.
Sunderland made bis wife a present of
the bill, and she will keep it as a me¬

mento of the occasion.
Miss Cleveland's forthcoming novel.

" The Long Run," will be issued next
week. It is a love story, the hero be¬
ing a somewhat eccentric clergyman,
the heroine an unconventional young
woman, and the locality a summer re¬

sort. It is said that Miss Cleveland
recently received from the same pub¬
lisher 8600 for a ten-page Introduction
to a book published by him.

The night express on the Georgia
Central railroad was wrecked at
Rogers, eighty-live miles west of
Savannah, Tuesday morning. A block
of wood tightly "wedged between the
rails at the switch threw the engine
and three cars from the track. I'ire-
man Charles Maddux was killed and
Engineer Win. i'. Prciidorgust was

severely injured. IL was a deliberately
laid plan to wreck the train.
A negro who borrowed money enough

of a Raleigh merchant to get a mar¬

riage license explained hi< action by
saying thai lie had a pretty good sized
cotton crop, and had beard thai I lie
farm bands talked of demanding more
wages. He had therefore looked about,
and having found a healthy widow
with three aide-bodied children would
marry her next Sunday and put the
children to work on the farm on Mon¬
day. ,

Holiness H:in<l Kills.

During the session of the South Caro¬
lina Holiness Association, recently
held in Anderson, there was scattered
about the streets a little red hand bill,
typographically displayed, which was
headed as follows : "Hound for Etern¬
ity ; which route will you take?" The
body of the bill was divided into two
columns, describing two routes. The
lirst column read as follows :
Great Salvation Railroad, from Earth

to Heaven. Scenery, unsurpassed, via
Mt. Calvary, the River of Life. Para¬
dise Garden, the High Mock, etc.
Throuh the Valley of 'the shadow of
death by daylight. To the Grand Cen¬
tral Depot of the Universe, in the City
of Gold, without change of cars. Ex¬
press trains at all hours. Depot: Cor¬
ner Repentance and Faith avenues.
All cars first-class. Fare : thy sins. No
half passes. "He that believeth and is
baptized shall be saved.".Bible.
"That soul that on Jesus now leans, for

repose,
I will not, 1 will not, desert to his foes;
That soul, though all hell should endeavor

to shake,
I'll never, no never, no never, forsake."

Prince of Light, President.
The second column read as follows :
Damnation Railroad. Quick route

to hell. Many miles and much time
saved by this line. Terrific scenery !
Through Dismal Swamp, Murderer's
Gap, Hangman's Gorge, etc., reaching
the valley of the shadow of death at
midnight, plunging its passengers into
eternal hell. Main depot: Corner of
Unbelief and Disobedience streets.
Specials from Ingersoll Park, Dime
Novel avenue. Theatre street, Blas¬
phemers' Hall, Smokers' Furnace,
Sample Room square. Lightening
train from Suicide avenue. Extra
trains on Sunday. This railroad con¬
nects at Libertine Landing with all
night boats to perdition. Fare: thy
soul. "He that believeth not shall be
damned.".Bible.

"My thoughts on awful subjects roll
Damnation and the dead;

What terrors seize a guilty soul
Upon a dying bed."
PiUXC'e of Dakxess, President.

Then across the bottom was the fol¬
lowing :
"Come, for all things are ready. It

is either holiness or hell!". Bible. To
be had from G. R. West, Spurtanburg,
S. C.

rVotieo of Gtisni ivs:» I.

OX THE 15TH OF JULY NEXT
I will file with the Judge of Probate

for Orangeburg County, my final account
as Guardian of Irvin Dukes, and ask for
Letters of Dlsnilssory.C.'W. CALDWELL,
June 17-4t Guardian.

rYoticc.
Headquarters Democratic Party, )

Oraxgeburg County, >
. On.VXGEKURG, June 11, 188(1. )

\ MEETING OF THE COUNTY
Democratic Execntivo Committee will

be held at the Court House, Saturday, June
19th inst, at 11 o'clock A. M. Members
will take due notice and govern themselves
accordingly. By order of the Chairman.

L. H. WAXXAMAKER,
_Secretary.

Snmmer School ofSpecialties
To open in Prof. Mellichainp's School

House on the first Monday in July. Ger¬
man 5-.00, French §2.00, Geology and Min¬
eralogy s3.00, Military Tactics 81.00 Cadet
rifles, accoutrements and knapsacks for
boys in the cadet corps.10 to 17 years.
Hours from 4 V. M., to 7 P. M. Patronage
solicited. Satisfaction guaranteed. For
testimonials, circular, etc. Address.

A. CHAS. LAUGHL1N,
Professor of Min. Geo. German and French.
June 17-

ZVolice to Creditors.
The State of South Carolina.County of
Orangeburg.In the Court of Common
Pleas.

Gertrude Corbitt, Plaintiff, against J An¬
gus Salley, as Administrator, et ab, De¬
fenders.
Under the order of the said Court of

Common Pleas, made in the above entitled
action, all persons having demands againtt
the Estate of John J. Salley, deceased, are

required to present and prove the same be¬
fore me. at my office, in the City of Orange-
burg in said County and State, on the
fifteenth day of July, 188Ü, at 11 o'clock,
A. M. AXDREW C. DIBBLE,

Master.
Master's Otlice, Orangeburg C. IL. S. C,

June 17, iss.<j.-at.

Notice to Creditors.
The State of South Carolina.County of
Orangeburg.In the Court of Common
Pleas.

Susan Golson, Plaintiff, against Augustus
Holinau, as Executor of the Will of Wil¬
liam Golson, deceased, Defendant.
Under the order of the said Court of

Common Pleas, made in the above entitled
action, all pei>ons having demands against
the Estate of William Golson, deceased,
are required to present and prove the same
liefere me, at my office, in the City of
Oraiigeburg, i;i said County and State on
the fifteenth rtav of Julv, issi». at 11 o'clock,
A M. ANDREW C. DIBBLE.

.Master.
Master's Otlice, Oraiigeburg C. IL, S. «...

June 17. IS8(5.-St.

.\olicc lo Creditors.
The State of South Carolina.County of
Oraiigeburg.In the Court of Common
Pleas.

J. D. F. Vice and R. W. Riser, as Adminis¬
trators of the Estate of James M. Vice,
deceased, and J. D. F. Vice, in his own

right, Plaintiffs,against Mary I). Vifie, et
al., Defendants.
Under the order of Hie said Court of

Common Pleas, made in the above entitled
action, all persons having demands against
the Estate of James M. Vice, deceased, are

required to present and prove the same be¬
fore me, in my office in the City of Orange-
burg in said County and State, on or before
the fifteenth day of Jufe, 1886, or they will
debarred pavinent*

AXDREW C. DIBBLE,
Master.

Master's Office. Orangcburtr C. IL. s. C.
June 17. 1s80.-ÖL

Slier i IP Sale.
Slate of South Carolina.County ofOrange-

burg.In the Court of Common Pleas.
L. A. Wright, Plaintiff, against W. Clark,

Defendant.
Ry virtue wf an Execution issued in the

above ease and tu me directed, I will sell
at public autioii at Oraiigeburg Court
IIoti.se, ..!! Hi'- first Monday in July next,
during tin* legal hours of sale, all the right,

I title, interest and estate «>i the Defendant,
W. Clark, in and to all that LOT or PAR¬
CEL of l.AXD situated on the north side
of Amelia Street, in the City of Oraiige¬
burg. in said I iunity and Mate, containing

j one acre, more or less, and bounded by said
Street and lots uf Ann A. Louis, Charles
Thorn and Je*sie E. A. Cannon.
Teims Cash, and purchaser tu pay Sheriff

for papers. A. M.SALLLEY.
Sheriff. O. C.

Sheriff's Office, Oraiigeburg, C. IL, S. C,
I June lu, 18S0.

REL'AIOA.
TO THESURVIVORS OF THESECOND
REGIMENT S. C. V ARTILLERY.
Comrades :.After twenty-oneyears sepr

eration, you are eordialy invited to meet
once more in a grand reunion at Branch-
ville, S. C, on the 1st of July, 1S86. Let
each Survivor of the old Regeinent who
shall see this invitation ask or wait for no
further instructions, '. c come and bring
some other comrade along with him. All
arc invited to bring their baskets with
them, (not their guns.) Speakers are in¬
vited to address us on that day and we
trust that we will have a large attendance.
Came comrades one and all and we can
once more talk of Scccssionville, Battery
Wagener, Bombardments on Stono, Life on
James Island, our long marches into North
Carolina, our bloody fights at Averysboro
and Bcntonville, and our leave taking at
Greensboro, and our ups and downs in
getting hack to our homes and how we
found what Sherman had left us during our

absence, and now of the peace and hap¬
piness that reigns in our homes and country.

W. T. LIGHTFOOT,
JOHN W. FAIREY,
JOHN J. WOLFE,
N. N. HAYDEN,
BUNION AMAXER

Committee.

Sheriff* Sale.
State of South Carolina.County of Orange-

burg.Court of Common Pleas.
TDY VIRTUE OFAX EXECUTION
1) to me directed, I will sell n Monday,
5th July, 1886. in frout of the Court House,
during legal hours, a certain track of land
containing two hunt1 ed and fifty acres
more or less. Bounded on the north by W.
T. J. Phillips, East bytSoodland Swamp,
South by A. C. Porter and West by H. L
Phillips. Levied on as the property of W.
T. Phillips at the suit of J. S. l'hilllps.
Terms cash. Purchaser to pay for

papers. A. M. SALLEY, Sheriff.
Sheriff's office, Orangeburg County,

S. C, June 17, 1886.

Notice.
Office of Comptroller General, )

Columbia, S. C, June 1,1886. $
I CERTIFYTHAT J. II. LOBYEA.
X of St. Matthews, Agent of the NA¬
TIONAL FIRE INSURANCE COM¬
PANY, of Hartford, Conn., has complied
with the requisition of the Act of the Gen-
eral Assembly entitled "An Act to regulate
the Agencies of insurance Companies not
incorporated in tho State of South Caro¬
lina," and I hereby license the said J. H.
LORYEA, Agent aforesaid, to take lisks
and transact all business of Insurance in
this State, in the County of Orangeburg,
for and in behalf of said Company. Ex¬
pires March, 31st, 1887.
(Signed) W. e. stoney,

June 10-lt. Comptroller General.

Mutual Aid Association Special
Meeting.

\ MEETING OF THE ABOVE
xjl Association will be held at Way's
Hall in this City on Saturday morning June
19th, 1886, at 10 o'clock A. M., for the pur¬
pose of considering notice of Amendments
to the Constitution and By-Laws of the
Association, and such other business as may
be brought up. A full attendance of the
members in earnestly requested. By order
of the President. KIRK ROBINSON,
June 10-2t. Secretary.

Lam! For Sale.

ATRACT OF 200 ACRES.. ON
Two Mile Swamp, Liberty Township.

There is 50 acres of cleared land and on the
place there is a good dwelling house and all
necessary outbuildings. For terms &c,
apply to . J.G.SCOTT,
May 2Q-1L_Orangeburg, S. C.

Notice ofDismissal.

ON THE 15TH DAY OF JUNE I
will file my final account with the

Judge of Probate for Orangeburg County,
and ask for a discharge äs Guardian of
William F. Murphy. WM. S. ASH,
May i>o-4t._Guardian.

A'oticc ofDismissal.

O'X THE 20 DAY' OF JUNE NEXT
I will file my final account with the

Judge of Probate as Administrator of the
Estate of Mary Ann Till, deceased, and ask
to be discharged. JOE P. FERSNER,
June 3-4t._Administrator.
Office of City Clerk and Treasurer. I

Orangebubg, S. C, May 28th, 1886. S

APPLICATION FOR THE Posi¬
tions ot Dog Catchers will be received

at this oltice until Tuesday, June 8th.
C. D. Kortjohn,

June3-_Clerk of Council.
For Sale.

""THOROUGHBRED J ERsEY
1 Calves. One yearling registered Jer¬

sey Bull. Registered Ayrcshirc heifers.
Several grade heifers as also several Milch
Cows in milk. Apply to

E. N. CHISOLM,
Kowesville, S. C.

Wanted
f .> i\t\i\ l'ÜÜÜ C Y PRESS

I ' Shingles to bo used for
covering a Church. Shingles to be ;V inches
thick by 4 or IN inches wide by 24 inches
long, to be delivered at Fort Motte, S. C.
IJids will be received until the 15th day of
March, iss»;. Address S. A.JONES, St.
Matthews, S. C.

Notice.
X KOADS BELLY!!.!.*: AM) STATE ROAD.

HAVING -BOUGHT THE RIGHT
to sell t'ne AMMON'S PATENT

PLOW GL"AGE AND GUIDE in Orange-
burg County I am prepared to furnish them
and solicit the patronage of all the farmers
jn tliecountv. M. M. METTS,
Aprij l.'i-::nto_St. Matthews, S. C.

Notice.
i LL PARTIES ARE HEREBY

i V wanted not to employ or harbor one
Moses Randolph, who is "under contracl
with me for oiu year. Parties violating
this notice will be*prosecuted to the fait
extent of the law. II. W. HEANER,
June :;-it. Orangeburg, S. C

Notice to Creditors.
4 LL PERSONS HAVING DE-

i V. mauds against the Estate of the late
Jane M. Easterlin, deceased, will present
the same, duly attested, to the undersigned,
or will leave tlieiu forme at the office of
Andrew C. Dibble, Es.j., Orangebtug, S, C.

William A. Easterlin,
June l-:;t. Qualified Executor.

Tsilining:! Tannins'!!

H.\ VI NC ItESUMED THE TAN-
uiug Business near Orange-burg I am

now prepared to Tan and Dress all kinds
uf IIides on halves. In front of Dr. Mur¬
ray's üesideiuv. WM. PRUSNER.
March IS

t'.'AX» !'«»¦- Ssile.

i Wl I.I. SELL A FEW SETTINGS
1 of Prize Mack Hamburgh Eggsat§1.50
per setting of 10. They are the best breed
fur laving and an' adapted to the South.

WM. BENNETT,
March 25 Oranseburg, S. C.


